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National Rail Safety Week 2019 
Monday August 12 – Sunday August 18 

 

 

National Rail Safety Week starts today. Each year in August, the rail industry 

combines with police and other stakeholders to raise the profile of community rail 

safety by targeting specific areas of concern and raising the importance of staying 

safe around railway tracks and trains. 

 

The theme for this year’s NRSW is Rail Safety – It’s everyone’s responsibility. 

Launching NRSW 2019 in Tasmania, TasRail CEO Steven Dietrich said that a split 

second decision to ignore the signs and signals at railway crossings could have far-

reaching effects – to motorists and pedestrians, their families, locomotive drivers and 

rail staff, and the broader community. 

 

“Many thousands of Tasmanians interact with the railway on a daily basis,” Mr 

Dietrich said. “While the majority of people do so without incident, TasRail continues 

to report an unacceptably high number of incidents that have the very real potential 

to cause serious harm or loss of life. 

 

“We encourage people to think before they act when anywhere near the rail corridor.” 

In 2018-19 TasRail reported an 18 per cent increase in level crossing failure to stop 

or give way incidents. The north-west coast continues to be over represented in the 

statistics. 

 

“The Stoney Rise Crossing near Devonport was of particular concern, with 11 

reported there alone in 2018-19,” Mr Dietrich said. 

 

“We have cameras installed at a number of crossings throughout the State and work 

closely with Tasmania Police and other stakeholders to ensure that any offenders are 

caught. We also have a very active FaceBook community that assists us at a 

grassroots level. 
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“While Rail Safety Week is promoted in August each year, rail safety is a year-round, 

unquestioned commitment that we all need to take responsibility for.” 

TasRail will promote NRSW through a range of initiatives this week including radio, 

newspaper and social media advertising. 

 

For further information about rail industry initiatives during NRSW go to 

www.tracksafefoundation.com.au/rail-safety-week 

 

 
 
 
 
 
About TasRail: 
 
TasRail is a State-owned Company, established on 1 December 2009 by an Act of the Tasmanian Parliament. 
The principal objectives of the business are set out in the Rail Company Act 2009 and require the Company to 
operate a rail business in Tasmania, effectively and efficiently and to operate its activities in accordance with 
sound commercial practice.  With a workforce of around 230 men and women, TasRail’s rail freight task in 
2017/18 was around 3.5 million tonnes. TasRail conservatively estimates that the freight it transports by rail each 
year effectively removes the equivalent of 140,000 B-Double truck movements from the State’s road network.   

 
 
 

 

For more information, please contact:  
Kirsten Woolley      TasRail Corporate Relations 
Kirsten.woolley@tasrail.com.au    0428 171 426 
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